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Waltham Conservation Commission

September 24, 2015

Meeting Minutes
Meeting Attendees:  Chairman Bill Doyle, Gerard Dufromont, Maureen Fowler, Tali Gill-Austern, Daniel Keleher

Absent:  Brad Baker, Philip Moser

Meeting called to order at 7:00 p.m.
Public Hearing Continued from 9-10-2015
Notice of Intent: DEP File # (not yet assigned)
Applicant: David Meyer

Property Location: 107 Riverview Avenue
Project Type: Removal of asphalt driveway, regrade backyard away from foundation including addition of fill material, extend existing secondary driveway.
Mr. Meyer represented himself.  Chairman Doyle noted that he and Mrs. Fowler attended a site visit at the property and requested a site plan which Mr. Meyer handed out to the Commission members. Mr. Meyer noted on the southern part of the property, there is a parking circle that he is proposing to remove.  Currently, there is a driveway on the eastern side of the house, which they plan on extending.  They are adding less asphalt than what they are taking away.  By removing the asphalt, and adding fill material, they will be improving the drain water runoff. 
Chairman Doyle asked about the retaining wall on the west side.  Mr. Meyer stated that the wall is collapsing and they would like to replace it.  Mrs. Fowler asked if the Conservation Commission can give approval to replace the wall or does the Building Dept. need to get involved.  Chairman Doyle stated that the Commission isn’t giving them approval to rebuild the wall, they are giving them approval to work within the buffer.
Mr. Gill-Austern asked how long the project will take.  Mr. Meyer replied that it will take two weeks.
Mr. Dufromont asked if the driveway overlaps to the road, and if they plan on removing the hardtop leading to the sidewalk.  Mr. Meyer stated that they would be removing all of the asphalt up to the sidewalk.

Mrs. Fowler noted that straw waddles need to be put in place before work begins.  Mr. Meyer needs to notify the Conservation Commission when work is about to start and the Commission members will confirm that erosion controls are in place. Mr. Gill-Austern stated he will be the project manager from the Commission.

Chairman Doyle asked for questions/comments from the audience.  There were none.

Motion to close the public hearing made by Mr. Gill-Austern, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Motion made by Mrs. Fowler to issue a positive Order of Conditions with the following special conditions:

1 – use of clean fill only;

2 – straw waddles must be placed along the back of the sidewalk
Motion seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.
Public Meeting

Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-679
Applicant: Alexandria Real Estate Equities, Inc.
Property Location: 225 & 231 Second Avenue
Brandon Li, Kelly Engineering Group, represented the Applicant.  He noted the following improvements to the site: three-way gardens were installed, the sediment basin and drainage ditch were cleaned and lined with stone, bio-filter swales were constructed, pea stone diaphragms were installed, and oriental bittersweet was removed along the parking area.  They also paved four spaces that were closer to the annex, which was part of Phase II.  They wanted to get all of the work done closest to the building prior to moving in the animals (research company).
Site visit scheduled for Wed., Sept. 30th at 5:00 p.m.

Motion to continue to the next public meeting made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  
Motion passed.

Public Meeting Continued from 9-10-2015
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-657
Applicant: City of Waltham
Property Location: McKenna Playground, 10 Whitcomb Street
Chairman Doyle noted that he and Mrs. Fowler attended the site visit.  Mrs. Fowler stated that the playground is located at the river and the Conservation Commission asked the City of Waltham not to mow along the river.  Carolyn Cooney, landscape architect, has reached out and asked them to stop mowing, but the City continues to do so.  Conservation Commission to write a letter to Sandra Tomasello, Director of Recreation, stating this is a City parcel that is in non-compliance with the Notice of Intent.  Chairman Doyle and Mr. Gill-Austern suggested they close the public meeting but issue a violation notice re: the mowing.  Mrs. Fowler would like to send a letter to Sandra to contact her contractors to stop mowing this space.
Motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.

Public Meeting Continued from 9-10-2015
Request for Certificate of Compliance: DEP File # 316-631
Applicant: Hines MIP River Street LLC
Property Location: 36 River Street

Chairman Doyle and Mrs. Fowler attended the site visit.  Mrs. Fowler is satisfied that the work has been done in accordance with the plan.

Motion to issue a Certificate of Compliance made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  Motion passed.

Update

20 Robert Treat Paine Drive tree planting 

Homeowner was sent two letters notifying him that the trees planted along his property line were placed on City property.  Mr. Dufromont noted that the trees are on the Paine Estate’s property which is an historical house and the Conservation Commission oversees the land.  People cannot infringe on the land.  There is a deed that tells what can happen on that property.  Chairman Doyle stated that the Commission will order a final letter stating that the trees will be cut down on a certain date.  Julie to contact Michael Chiasson to determine the date.
Commission Business

Motion to approve meeting minutes from 9/10/2015 made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Gill-Austern.  

Motion passed.
Correspondence
· Lazazzero letter response – the City of Waltham will be filing a Request for a Certificate of Compliance in the near future.
· Toshiba printer donation – Conservation Commission printer/copier was donated to the Historical Society.
Old Business  
Chairman Doyle
· No updates
Mr. Dufromont
· No updates
Mrs. Fowler
· 57 Leitha Drive – Mrs. Fowler did a site visit to make sure their straw waddles are in place before construction of their new garage and second level begins.
· Julie to contact social media coordinator to put Conservation Commission’s meeting agendas on social media again.  They were posted at one point, but no longer are.
Mr. Gill-Austern

· Contacted MACC re: updating the Conservation Commission’s standard Order of Conditions.  Julie to contact the Town of Weston’s Conservation Commission for their standard Order of Conditions.

Mr. Keleher

· No updates
New Business
· 306 Aft Lexington Street – site visit on Wed., Sept. 30th at 5:30 p.m. Notify current applicant and engineer.  Mr. Keleher noted it is for the purpose of inspecting the property. Mr. Dufromont mentioned it is also to make sure they’ve done what they were supposed to.

· Chairman Doyle mentioned that Sam Bade was hired by the City a few years ago when all of the rivers flooded.  Mr. Bade wanted to drive a bulldozer to all of the rivers and clean them.  Mr. Doyle recommended that Mr. Bade come in to speak with the Conservation Commission re: an update on his plans to legally get a bulldozer to the rivers.  Mr. Dufromont has a meeting with Mr. Bade and Mr. Casazza on Tuesday to talk about what he’s doing and to talk about the flooding on Linden Street.  Mr. Bade will be coming before the Commission with a Notice of Intent for Linden Street.
Motion to adjourn made by Mrs. Fowler, seconded by Mr. Dufromont.  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.

Approved 10-8-2015


